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Kathryn Kahler 
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Nan Faust 

Coordinators 
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Linda Robbins 

Book Fair 
Joan Howe 
Debbie Spinney 

Communications 
Olga Conneen 
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and Belonging 
TBD 
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Claire Ressler 
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Beth Corroda 

Public Policy 
Joan Howe 

Scholarship 
Marie Boltz 

Website 
Madison Scarfaro 

Yearbook 
Shirley Daluisio 
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BETHLEHEM 
BYLINES BRIEF 

Meet the Candidates for 
 AAUW Board 2025.

The following are our nominees for this year’s election which will be held 
on April 22, at the Branch Members Sup and Shop Annual Meeting at 
the Bethlehem Municipal Ice Rink.

MARCH 2025



Looking Forward to March Program... 
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Fran Bentkowski and Kristina Hollingsworth, Program VPs
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Who is Elon Musk?
Are you concerned about Elon Musk’s influence over this administration? Are you 

shocked that a person who has not been elected, has no security clearance, no government 
experience, and conflicts of interest has been given the power to dismantle our government? 
In just 4 weeks, he has turned government agencies and worker’s lives into chaos.   

So, who is Elon Musk?  He is a 53 yr old South African, worth $394.2 BILLION 
dollars.  His mother is Canadian which allowed him to become a Canadian citizen.  At 18 he 
moved to Canada, probably to avoid the South African military, and studied at Queen’s 
Univ. in Kingston, Ontario.  At 21 he attended U of Penn on an Exchange Visitor Visa.  In 
2002, at age 31, he changed to a work visa and became a US citizen. 

 He has 13 children by 4 women, all boys except for 1 girl.  He has two sets of twins 
and one set of triplets.  Many of his children were conceived through IVF and some through 
surrogacy. He has a compound in Texas where the children visit.  Musk believes in large 
families because the world has an underpopulation crisis, “We must create the next 
generation of humans or spiral into oblivion”.  

Musk amassed his fortune over the past 20 years using loop holes to pay little or no 
income taxes while he earned millions of dollars annually.  He voted for Biden in 2018.  
During that time, he was vocal about his dislike for Donald Trump.  So, what changed his 
mind?  1st, in 2022, Congress was ready to pass the Billionaire Minimum Income Tax Act.  
This would greatly impact Musk’s plan to buy Twitter.  2nd, he blames the “woke” agenda for 
his transgender daughter.  His son “is dead, killed by the woke mind virus”. 3rd, he wants to 
“use his money to get humanity to Mars”.  His political allegiance changed and in 2024 he 
donated $288 million to the Republican election campaign.

The President picked his largest campaign donor to run DOGE (Dept of Govt. 
Efficiency).  Musk has 30 “Lieutenants” known as “Troops” by the White House.  In the past 
month DOGE made buyout offers to 2 million federal workers with a promise of 9 month’s 
salary.  They have dismantled or downsized 15 agencies, especially those that help the 
neediest citizens.  They are seeking our personal data, and anything that has to do with DEI. 
 That includes WOMEN!  We are part of diversity.   But, has Musk shown any proof of 
waste? No, just HIS word.  

          Congress is unwilling to use their power to stop this rampage. Lawsuits are pending, So 
what can you do?  Our Constitution begins, We the people… so it’s up to us to do something. 
Ask your bank what it’s doing to protect your financial information.  Download the easy App 
“5 Calls”.  It provides legislator’s phone # and a script you can use to make your voice heard. 
 Letters and emails just get tossed.  The week of March 7-14th, Nationwide boycott of 
Amazon protest over DOGE to eliminate DEI programs.  

Speak Up!  Show Up!  ACT! 
 Joan Howe, Policy



Our February Programs 
Articles written by Ann Brown

 Sarah King, Certified Aromatherapist
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BOOK FAIR 

COUNTING DOWN: HELP!

There is something EVERY Branch member can do to help with the 63rd Annual Used Book 
Fair (“BF”) and we hope every member will respond in some way. You can:

• Email a BF flyer to everyone in your contact list
• Post a flyer at your place of worship, apartment building, etc.
• Post a message in your “Next Door” or neighborhood online group such as “The 

AAUW Used Book Fair is accepting donations of gently used books, CDs, DVDs 
and vinyl records at the Municipal Ice Rink on Illicks Mill Rd from April 1-April 
22. 

WE DO NOT accept textbooks, technology, health & fitness, self-help, dictionaries, 
encyclopedias, Readers Digest, Chicken Soup, business” 

• Sort books from 9-noon April 1-21 as often as possible
• Volunteer to assist a Section Chair
• Volunteer for 1 or more shifts during the sale April 24-28
Attend “Sup & Shop” on April 22nd, 6-8pm at the ice rink.

We are looking forward to a great Book Fair! Please add these important dates to your 2025 
calendar:

• Kick-Off Meeting at the rink:  Tuesday, April 1, 2025 at 10am
• Donation Dates:  Tuesday, April 1-Monday April 21, 2025
• Book Sorting: April 1-April 23, 2025; Monday through Saturday, 9am-Noon
• Sup & Shop: April 22nd at the Rink, 6-8pm
• 2025 Sale Dates:  Thursday, April 24-Monday, April 28, 2025

Joan Howe and Debbie Spinney, co-chairs New Year! 
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AAUW Official Statement
"We are extremely frustrated at the National Archivist's refusal to publish the ERA. Her 

decision to side with the Trump administration and against legal scholars and the American 

Bar Association is reprehensible. Dr. Shogan, publish the ERA. Women around the country 

have waited long enough."

Gloria L. Blackwell, Chief Executive Officer
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Information : 

Bacchae: Bacchae met at Rita Bergstrom’s  house for our Feb. meeting, and we tasted and rated 
two wines from the Selby winery located in the Sonoma Valley. Rita had visited this winery when she 
was on vacation this past summer and highly recommended their wines. We were not disappointed! 
Unfortunately, the wines must be ordered from the winery because our state stores don’t carry them. 
Our next meeting will be on March 13 at 3:00  at Louise Wisser’s house. Amy Fields will serve as co-
hostess.   Any questions?   Contact Phyllis Wargo

Mystery Paperback: We will meet on March 25th at 1:30pm to discuss Bryant & May: Oranges 
and Lemons by Christopher Fowler. Olga Conneen will lead the discussion and Linda Robbins will 
hostess. 414  Kenilworth Court, Bethlehem, PA 18018. Please RSVP to Linda Robbins.

Paperback I: Paperback I will meet on March 25, 1-3 pm at the home of Froy Thompson, 2621 
Nottingham Rd.  We will be discussing Girl by Edna O'Brien. Myra Saturen 

Paperback II: On Tuesday February 18, 2025,  11 members of Paperback II gathered at the home 
of Debbie Spinney to discuss the National Book Award for Fiction James by Percival Everett.  The 
novel is a re-imagining of Adventures of Huckleberry Finn by Mark Twain, but told from the 
perspective of Huckleberry's friend on his travels, Jim, who is an escaped slave. Pat Knoll led the 
discussion.  We were amazed at the intelligence and language skills of Jim (James) and how he could 
switch from “slave talk” to discussing philosophy. The “surprise ending” took us by surprise. 

There will be no meeting in March as we will have a group trip. For the April 15 meeting at Linda 
Zimmerman’s home, no need for a reviewer as we will each read a biography of our choice.  For the 
May 20 meeting, we are reading  The Berry Pickers by Amanda Peters. Our host is Mary Dawson, 
and the reviewer is Shirley Daluisio.

Public Policy Study Group:  The Public Policy Study Group met on February 17th  at Joan 
Howe’s home. Our focus was on contacting our state senators, congress persons, and state attorney 
general using the 5Calls app which provide phone numbers and call scripts to address various current 
government actions. Any one interested in joining in these calls just download the 5Calls app from 
your App Store.  Our next meeting is March 10, at  Joan Howe’s  at 2:00 pm.                                 

Out to Lunch Bunch:  OTLB met at Lutzi’s  Courtyard Cafe in Easton, PA., on February 12. 
There was lots of travel talk and discussion of what was happening in Washington. We all enjoyed 
good American cuisine. Our next luncheon is March 12 at Braveheart at 12:30. Contact Amy Fields if 
you are interested in joining the group.  
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Seated Left to right: Rita Bergstrom, Susan Seidel, Debbie Spinney, Cynthia Weber,  Mary 
Dawson, Fran Bentkowski, and Jeanne Eroh



Ann Brown, 
Visiting  editor 
1514 Willowbrook Dr.
Bethlehem, PA  18015
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